Broad Heath Primary School
School Council Agenda

School Council Meeting:

Date: Wednesday 11" January 2023

Years 5 and 6 Meeting

Present:Staff - Mr Patel
Year 5- Nuha, Yahay, Yaseen, Sumaya, Sameeha, Raiyan
Year 6- Bahar, Mohanned, Fatimah, Nihit, Serina, Joel

Agenda / Minutes:

1. How have the children settled since we returned to school in January 2023?
- Enjoyed the Assessment week because we recapped previous learning
and all children agreed to this.
- Everyone was on task with their learning during this week.
- Y6 children like their new maths groups
- It was good to see everyone after the Christmas holiday and share
stories.
- Behaviour is continually good.
- Sad to hear that Mrs Frankish is leaving.
2. Review class teacher bricks. How effective are these bricks? Do you know
how to earn these?

- Some children feel bricks are not being handed out fairly as some
teachers are more generous than others.

- Action: Could there be a PE brick?

- Onawhole, children agree the brick system is used fairly and promotes
strong behaviour in and out of the classroom.

- Some bricks such as the corridor brick is not handed out as much as the
others.

Action: Ensure teachers are consistent whilst handing out bricks.
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3. How often do you refer to the School Values in lessons? Do teachers link
these to particular lessons and themes?

- Sometimes these are referred to lesson but mainly in PSHE lessons.

- Some children think we do not use these values in maths lessons.

- All children know the school values.

- The majority of classes have these placed on a display in their rooms but
not all.

- Agreed that these values are not shared as often as they could be in
lessons.

Actions: Teacher to refer to values where appropriate during lesson times.

4. Classes should be reading their class book every day. Has this improved?
- Year 5 classes seem to read their book most days
- Year 6 classes don’t seem to read their book on a daily basis

Action: Ensure class books are read consistently

5. Are there any other concerns or worries about school?

Action: Could the Year 6 children change their classes for wet playtimes on a
termly basis? (This will need to be reviewed by the staff and understand the
benefits of doing this.

Many children in Year 6 are worried about their SATs in May.

Action: Teachers to ensure children are feeling ok about their SATs in May.
AOB

Planning for community event. Have you discussed this with the class? Any
volunteers?

Children are clear on the expectations and have started choosing volunteers.
Teachers and LSAs can support.

This will take place in spring 2.



